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Dear Dr Hon LAU, 
 

 
Re: Kai Tak Sports Park 

 
 
  Thank you for your letter dated 13 June to the Permanent Secretary for Home 
Affairs.  Our response to the six questions raised in the letter is set out below: 
 
Questions 1 to 4 
 
  In the supplementary information submitted to the Public Works 
Subcommittee (PWSC) on 15 June 2017, we have already made a response to 
Questions 1 to 4 of your letter.  The relevant supplementary information is attached in 
the Annex for your reference. 
 
Question 5 
 
  According to the procurement approach proposed by the Government, the 
Contracted Party of the Kai Tak Sports Park (Sports Park) will be required to operate 
the entire Sports Park on a self-financing basis, i.e. to be responsible for all operating 
expenditure, including daily repairs and maintenance expenses (e.g. expenses on 
annual examination of lifts, maintenance of air conditioning systems, change of security 
CCTV surveillance cameras, etc).  As for the income, the Contracted Party shall share 
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the total operating income of the Sports Park (i.e. income without deducting any 
expenditure) with the Government according to the percentage as pledged in its bid.  
Moreover, although depreciation of facilities is a factor to reflect the asset value in 
accounting, it does not mean the actual market value or does not involve the 
operating/cash income or expenditure of the Sports Park.  As the owner of the Sports 
Park is the Government and not the Contracted Party, there is no need for the 
Contracted Party to make provision for the depreciation of facilities. 
 
Question 6 
 
  As stated in our supplementary information submitted to the PWSC on 29 
May (see LC Paper No. PWSC182/16-17(01)), provided that the funding application for 
the Sports Park project is approved by the Finance Committee in the current legislative 
session, there is sufficient competition in the tendering process (including attracting a 
sufficient number of conforming bids), and the construction cost proposed by the 
successful Contracted Party does not exceed the approved project estimate, we are very 
confident that the Sports Park project can be completed within the budget of 
$31.9 billion without the need to seek additional funding from the Legislative Council. 
 
 
 
         Yours sincerely, 

  
 (Original signed) 

 
          (Linda LAW) 
        for Secretary for Home Affairs 
 
 

 
c.c.: Honourable CHAN Kin-por, Chairman of the Finance Committee of the 
 Legislative Council 














